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• Los Angeles County Board of 
Supervisors have approved the initial 
Measure A allocation for FY 25/26. 

• Within Measure A allocations there is $10M 
set aside for the Glendale, Long Beach and 
Pasadena CoC’s of which we anticipate 
receiving approximately $8.5M.

• Within Measure A allocations there is $96M 
set aside for Local Solutions Funds. 
Methodologies are still be finalized and we 
anticipate an allocation of around $5M. 

Operations Updates

• Presented with the Mayor, City Prosecutor and Chief of Police at 
the Annual Neighborhood Leadership Conference. Discussion 
focused on the City’s response to unsheltered homelessness.
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• Encampment Resolution Round 2, we had entered our wind down 
process for the non-congregate shelter operations, portion of the 
program. The following data outcomes were provided to Long Beach 
Post for a story that they ran: 

• 90 people have been served within non-congregate shelter
• 30 people have exited with 9 moving to permanent housing 
• Average length of stay as of 3/24/25 was 182.1 days

• To ensure successful ramp down matches to PHK – Former Best 
Western will be prioritized for anyone meeting qualifications, all beds 
at ABC and 702 will be prioritized in the month of May. There is $200K 
set aside for motel vouchers to support transition, with additional 
funding that could be utilized if needed.

• Additional prioritization for supportive housing project will be given 
for chronically homeless individuals within the Vagabond. 

Operations Updates Cont.
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• Youth Navigation Center 
Construction has been completed. 
Waiting for furniture and fixtures to 
be finalized. Anticipated launch of 
the programs is in late May to Early 
June.

• PHK Former Best Western 
construction is complete waiting 
for furniture and fixtures

• PHK Former Luxury Inn multiple 
construction delays, with additional 
work added. Estimated completion 
date is August/September

Construction Updates
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• Within the new Federal Administration there are several changes that 
staff are highlighting to keep service providers informed. 

• 85% Reduction in HUD Community Planning and Development Staff. This is the 
department that executes our contracts and payments for CoC, ESG and HOME 
funds. 

• Removal of HUD guidance around Housing First, Equity, Gender Identity Equal 
Access and other topics.

• Executive Order: “American Housing Programs for American Citizens”, will 
restrict federal rental assistance going to any households with split 
documentation status.

• Potential sunset of the Emergency Housing Voucher program, of which Long 
Beach received 582 vouchers.

• Executive Order calling on reduction of US Interagency Council on 
Homelessness (USICH) to be minimized to meet purely the necessity of the 
congressional legislation on USICH. 

CoC / Federal Program Operations 
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